February 26, 1997

Mrs. Nancy Sheridan 17026 Catalpa Court Derwood, MD 20855

Re: Subpoena Duces Tecum to Mrs. Nancy Sheridan

Dear Mrs. Sheridan:

I first wrote to you more than one year ago, on January 18, 1996, to see if we could discuss the records that the John F. Kennedy Library returned to your late husband after the passage of the President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection Act of 1992, 44 U.S.C. § 2107 (Supp. V 1994). I am enclosing a copy of my letter.

In response to my letter, your attorney, Mr. Herbert J. Miller, telephoned our General Counsel, Mr. Jeremy Gunn. Mr. Gunn explained to Mr. Miller our interest in reviewing the records and our willingness to cooperate in achieving an amicable resolution. Mr. Gunn also offered to contact officials at NBC for the purpose of ascertaining whether they believed that they might have any proprietary or other interest in the materials. Miller agreed to provide an answer to our inquiry. However, Mr. Miller not only never provided the promised answer, he failed to return any of the several calls Mr. Gunn has made to his office during the past year.

Although we have made several attempts to discuss the issues, we have not yet received an answer to our request. Reluctantly, we are hereby taking the step of delivering to you the enclosed *subpoena duces tecum* that was issued on behalf of the Assassination Records Review Board by the United States Department of Justice. (We are sending, by U.S. Mail, a copy of the enclosed subpoena to Mr. Miller.)

According to the terms of the subpoena, you should come to our offices on March 10, 1997, at 10:00 a.m. to provide testimony under oath. You should bring with you all of the records identified on Attachment A of the subpoena. We are enclosing a check for \$100 that includes your witness fee and the amount of a round trip cab fare from your home to our office.

To the extent that the time or place identified in the subpoena is inconvenient for you, we would be happy to reschedule either the time or location of the deposition.

Mrs. Nancy Sheridan February 26, 1997 Page 2

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions that I might be able to answer. If you prefer, please have Mr. Miller contact Mr. Gunn. Unless other arrangements are made, we will look forward to seeing you on March 10.

Sincerely,

David G. Marwell Executive Director

Enclosures

cc: Herbert J. Miller, Esq.

Mrs. Nancy Sheridan February 26, 1997 Page 3

bcc: Art Goldberg, Esq. DOJ

Elizabeth Pugh, Esq., NARA

Mr. Will Johnson, John F. Kennedy Library